
Mission 
We are an ACTIVE, GROWING, 
WELCOMING, SPIRIT-FILLED 

Roman Catholic community 
nourished by the Liturgy to serve 

God and others. 
 

Celebration of the Eucharist 
Celebración de la Eucaristía 

 

Saturday (sábado) · 5:30 pm 
 

Sunday (domingo) 
9:00 am, 11:00 am & 

12:30 pm (en espańol) 
6:00 pm Life Teen Mass 

 

Monday (lunes) · 6:30 pm 
 

Tuesday (martes) · 8:30 am 
 

Wednesday & Thursday 
(miércoles y jueves) 

6:15 am 
 

Friday (viernes) · 10:00 am 
 

Reconciliation 
Reconciliación 

 

Tuesday (martes) · 6:00 pm 
 

Saturday (sábado) · 10:00 am 
 

Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament 

Adoracíón del Santísimo 
Sacramento 

 

Wednesdays (miércoles) 
4:30 - 8:00 pm 

 

Fridays (viernes) 
10:30 am - 5:00 pm 

 

Note: There may be modified 
schedules for holidays and special 

events. 
Nota: Puede haber horarios 

modificados para eventos especiales. 
 

Nuestra Misión 
Somos una comunidad Católica 
Romana, ACTIVA, CRECIENTE, 

ACOGEDORA Y LLENA DEL 
ESPIRITU alimentada por la 
liturgia para servir a Dios y al 

prójimo. 

St. Peter the Apostle Catholic Church  ·  stpetersboerne.com 

July 7, 2019 14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 



 TO REPORT ABUSE • INFORMAR ABUSO 
 

If you have knowledge or suspicion that a child has been 
abused or neglected, report online at txabusehotline.org, call 
 
Si tiene conocimiento o sospecha de que un niño ha sido 
maltratado o descuidado, se puede hacer un informe a 
txabusehotline.org, o llame a 
 

BOERNE POLICE DEPARTMENT 
DEPARTAMENTO DE POLICÍA DE BOERNE 

(830) 249-8645 
 

CHILD PROTECTIVE SERVICES (CPS) 
EL DEPARTAMENTO DE SERVICIOS PARA LA FAMILIA Y 

DE PROTECCIÓN (DFPS) 
1-800-252-5400 

 
OFFICE OF VICTIM ASSISTANCE & SAFE ENVIRONMENT 

OFICINA DE ASISTENCIA A VÍCTIMAS Y AMBIENTE 
SEGURO 

(210) 734-7786 • (877) 700-1888 • ovase@archsa.org 
 

To report sexual harassment or abuse against the 
Archdiocesan Code of Conduct, call the reporting hotline at 

(844) 709-1169 

PASTORAL OFFICE 
202 West Kronkosky Street, Boerne, TX 78006 

(830) 816-2233 • Fax (830) 249-6175 • stpetersboerne.com 
9:00 am-5:00 pm Monday through Friday 

NOW OPEN DURING LUNCH 
 

Pastor Fr. Norman A. Ermis 
(830) 816-2233 • FrNorm@StPetersBoerne.com 

 
Direct Phone Number .................................. (830) 816-Extension 
Email .......................................... firstname@StPetersBoerne.com 

 

Parish Operations Director 
Deacon Brad Wakely ................................................. 5636 Brad@ 
Pastoral Assistant • Jeanna Moravits .................. 5657 Jeanna@ 

Pastoral Care ........................................................ (830) 816-2233 
Deacon • Paul Rayburg ......................................... (210) 508-9905 
Deacon • Ken Nickel ......... (830) 377-5838 ken@nickelranch.com 
Deacon • Mike Matteson ............... (210) 827-3365 deaconmike@ 
Director of Music / Liturgy • Joe Cortez .................... 5656 Joe@ 
Receptionist • Christy Samarripa-Olivarez ............ 2233 Christy@ 
Facility Manager • Rick Martini .................................. 5678 Rick@ 
Maintenance • Ryan Nakhleh 
Finance Coordinator • Marilyn Belcher ................ 5659 Marilyn@ 
Recording Secretary • Debra Martini ..................... 5669 Debra@ 
Director of the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
Angela Spino ............................................ 5664 GoodShepherd@ 
Elementary Faith Formation • Julia Cortez ............. 5667 Julia@ 
Elementary Faith Formation / Nursery 
Laura Balderrama-Contreras ....................................5668 Laura@ 
Director of Youth Ministry 
Lacey Sorrell ............................................................ 5663 Lacey@ 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Michelle Pechacek ................................................ 5665 Michelle@ 
RCIA • Diane Sowell ................................................ 5672 Diane@ 
Communications Coordinator 
Christina Galvez .................................................... 5660 Bulletin@ 
Cana Ballroom Event Manager 
Jesse Martinez ......................................................... 5630 Jesse@ 
Cana Ballroom Event Coordinator 
Theresa Garza ...................................................... 5673 Theresa@ 

 
BAPTISM • BAUTISMO 
Parents should complete the appropriate registration form and 
attend a preparation class. For more information and classes in 
English, contact Debra Martini. 
 
Los padres deben completar el formulario de inscripción 
correspondiente (a continuación) y asistir a una clase de 
preparación. Para más información y clases en español, llame a 
Christy Samarripa-Olivarez. 
 
FIRST RECONCILIATION AND EUCHARIST 
PRIMERA RECONCILIACIÓN Y EUCARISTÍA 
All Children in second grade or older who have received the 
Sacrament of Baptism and are ready to prepare for First Eucharist 
(First Communion) are invited to participate with their parents in this 
process in the Fall. For more information call Julia Cortez. 
 
Todos niños del segundo grado o mayores que son bautizados 
están invitados a participar en la preparación para Primera 
Reconciliación y Primera Eucaristía o Comunión. Para más 
información llame a Laura Balderrama-Contreras. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONFIRMATION • CONFIRMACIÓN 
Confirmation is a two-year program at St. Peter’s. Teens must 
actively attend Life Nights the first year, which is typically freshman 
year. Upon satisfactory attendance, they will then be eligible to 
attend Confirmation Prep classes the second year. Confirmation 
Mass is typically in early spring. For more information, contact Lacey 
Sorrell. 
La Confirmación es un programa de dos años en San Pedro. Los 
adolescentes deben estar activos con Life Nights el primer año, que 
generalmente es el primer año. Luego de una asistencia 
satisfactoria, serán elegibles para asistir a las clases de preparación 
de Confirmación el segundo año. La Misa de Confirmación es 
típicamente a principios de la primavera. Para más información, 
llame a Lacey Sorrell. 
 
MARRIAGE • MATRIMONIO 
If you are interested in having your wedding at St. Peter’s, please 
contact Deacon Brad Wakely for information. For use of the Cana 
Ballroom, please contact Jesse Martinez. 
Si está interesado en tener su boda en St. Peter’s, comuníquese 
con Diácono Brad Wakely para obtener más información. Para 
utilizar Cana Ballroom, contáctese con Jesse Martinez. 
 
QUINCEAÑERAS 
St. Peter’s would love to celebrate your quinceañera! Applicants 
must be a member of the parish in good standing and have regularly 
attended faith formation at St. Peter’s for two years. For more 
information, please contact Laura Balderrama-Contreras. 
¡A nuestra parroquia le encantaría celebrar tu quinceañera! Los 
solicitantes deben ser miembros de la parroquia que estén en buen 
estado con la iglesia y haber asistido regularmente a la formación 
de fe en San Pedro durante dos años. Para más información llame a 
Laura Balderrama-Contreras. 
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FROM THE PASTOR’S DESKK 
*Archbishop Gustavo celebrated his 

35th Anniversary of Ordination as a 
Catholic priest on Tuesday, June 25th, 
at the Chapel of Assumption Seminary 
in San Antonio with a large gathering of 
priests of the Archdiocese, including Fr. 
Tony Cummins who represented 
Boerne and St. Peter’s Parish. Please 
pray for the Archbishop and 
congratulate him when you see him. 
*Congratulations to the 4th Degree 

Knights of Columbus who held the 
installation of new officers and 
dinner on Friday, July 28th at the new 
property. We look forward to your 
leadership and spiritual and material 
accomplishments on behalf of the 
Knights, the parish and the larger 
Boerne community. 
*Deacon Ken Nickel will be taking the 

month of July as a personal health 
care mini-sabbatical at his request. 
Please pray for him as he attends to 
the healing process after surgery on his 
hand. Blessings to you and your family! 
Deacon Ken, you are an inspiration to 
us all! 
*On the weekend of June 28 – 30th 

Angela Spino, Director of Catechesis 
of the Good Shepherd, and her 
assistants conducted a second 
summer training and certification 
session with a different group of new 
and continuing teachers from 
throughout the state. We thank Angela 
and her volunteer staff for being such 
great proponents and evangelizers of 
this unique Montessori model of faith-
formation for children. 
*Congratulations to the Knights of 

Columbus on the very successful first 
“Tour de Boerne” cycling event held 
on Saturday, June 29th. As you may 
remember, the original date set led to a 
rain-out and cancellation. However, a 
week before the event on June 29th, 
they already had 225 cyclists 

unique outreach and evangelization 
methodologies to reach out to the 
unchurched and fallen away Catholics: 
1.) ACTS XXIX led by Fr. John 
Riccardo and Mary Guilfoyle, and 2.) 
“The 99” led by Fr. Mike Schmitz, Fr. 
John Johnson, Sr. Miriam Heidland, 
Mark Hart, Leah Darrow and Bob 
Lesnefsky. 
We are also procuring a subscriber 

mailing list of all new residents of 
Boerne that are cited by resident 
names and addresses (as utilized by 
businesses, real estate companies, 
etc.) that will further assist in our 
outreach and invitation to join our 
parish. We are continuing to bring our 
newly purchased property into full 
operation with a growing slate of 
ministries and events there. We 
continue to focus on fulfillment of the 
Pastoral Council’s (P.C.) St. Peter’s 
Parish 7-Year Pastoral Plan as a 
collaborative effort between the P.C., 
the Parish Staff, parish organizations, 
ministries & services and individual 
parishioners. 
*If you have not already made a one-

time donation or pledge to the 2019 
Archbishop’s Annual Appeal (AAA), 
please do so to help our parish meet its 
goal as set by the Archdiocese. We 
appreciate your generosity. 
*Thank you to all our parishioners who 

made pledges to our St. Peter’s 
Combined Capital Campaign and are 
making your pledge payments so 
faithfully. This is securing the success 
of our campaign, making the purchase 
of our new property possible and 
supporting the Archbishop’s 
Archdiocesan-wide On the Way - 
¡Ándale! Capital Campaign. We 
encourage families who have not yet 
made pledges or one-time donations to 
our Campaign to pray about doing so. 
*Thanks to the St. Peter’s Knights of 

Columbus who sponsored and hosted 
the “St. Peter’s July 4th 
Independence Day Celebration” on 
our campus. This yearly, family-based, 
patriotic event highlights our faith and 
freedoms in this incredible country. 
Thank you for continuing to host and 
enlarge this Boerne-wide event with the 
great vantage-point of our campus for 
the fireworks display. Special thanks to 
the Boerne Village Band for its 
performance. 

SINCERELY 
FR. NORMAN A. ERMIS 

PASTOR 

registered. Special thanks to 
Mark Rohde and Richard 
Meneses who spearheaded 
the event and to the donor 
of the “seed money” to 
kick-start this new 
offering. We anticipate that 
this new family-oriented and 
health-conscious fundraiser 
will continue to grow in 
successive years and put 
Boerne and St. Peter’s on 
the map of state and U.S. 

cyclists. 
*Several new ministries or services 

are in the “incubator stage” and will 
be started or enlarged in the coming 
months here at St. Peter the Apostle 
Parish: 
1.) For the Hispanic Community, Marta 

Lopez (with husband Hector) will lead a 
Spanish-speaking group meeting for 1 
1/2 to 2 hours weekly with the focus on 
“Consuelo de Divina 
Misericordia” (Divine Mercy); 
2.) a bi- or tri-monthly AARP Senior 

Smart Driver Program (4 hrs) led by our 
parishioner, Bob Hartwig, who is 
certified to sponsor this training; 
3.) Ministry to the Divorced led by 

Rodeana Reynolds and Donna Ferry; 
4.) Safety and Security Committee led 

by Rick Martini and Fr. Norman; 
5.) the full curriculum of the Credible 

Catholic – Seven Essential Modules led 
by Mike Noggle; 
6.) “The Crucible” led by Dr. Jerry 

Muehlberger to assist jail and prison 
inmates in their transitions back to 
society and family presented as a 10-
week, faith-based, behavior 
modification, life-skills course led by 
Catholic volunteers; 
7.) a one-day Silent Spiritual Retreat at 

the new property led by Dorene 
Oesterreicher and Mary Ann Hawn, 
graduates of the St. Peter Upon the 
Water Spiritual Directors Program 
organized by Bishop Michael Boulette; 
and, 
8.) regeneration of the “V Encuentro” 

process for the Hispanic Community. 
Also, in a coming bulletin we will print 

an updated “Ministry Statement” for the 
St. Peter’s Mission Council which has 
been expanded over the past couple of 
years. We are also researching two 
possible programs/processes that 
assures St. Peter’s Parish is a “vibrant 
parish” and focuses on specific and 


